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Aaron E. Sims, CNPS Rare Plant Botanist 

Juncus tiehmii was proposed for addition by Dean Taylor in March of 2009. At that time it had 112 
Consortium of California Herbaria records. As of 13 April 2016 it has 170 specimen records, and thanks 
to the “Heath Bar” in the Jepson eFlora, it is easy to see that it has 104 non-duplicate records, mostly 
throughout the Mojave Desert and southwest region, but also scattered up the eastern Sierra Nevada to 
Modoc and the high Cascade Range.  Demonstrably too common and widespread even for List 4 status.  


